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The submissions on this file and the 'nSDector's te
meeting held on 20/09/2021.

port were considered at a Board

The Board decided to refuse permission Tor the following reasons ang

considerations.

Reasons and Considerations

and appearance. Accordingly, the proposeq development for retention would be

seriously injurious to existing visual and 'Ssidential amenities of the area, would be

contrary to design guidance provided in Segtion 2.7.3 of the Carlow County

In deciding not to accept the Inspector's r SCommendation to grant permission, the
Board did not agree that the proposed Cfe\'eIOpment for retention would not seriously
injure the visual or residential amenity of the area, and considered that given the

scale, bulk, form and appearance of the de\felopment for retention, within the

t for retention would be
ment of the area

curtilage of a dwelling house, the proposeq developmen
contrary to the proper planning and sustainap)e develop
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Board Member

< K[\ Date: 21/09/2021

Stephen Bohah
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